MINUTES

TRANSPORTATION BOARD
City of Riverside
Wednesday, April 6, 2015, 5:30 p.m.
Art Pick Council Chamber

PRESENT: Chair Art Angel, Vice Chair Krysti Bellavia and Members William Timmons,
Dick Kirby, Robert Moran, Justin Nelson and Deborah Macias.

ABSENT: Member Peter Mobley

STAFF PRESENT: Lieutenant Gary Leach, Gilbert Hernandez, Nathan Mustafa, Dulce Gomez
and Rachele Barton

Chair Angel called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. and briefly introduced Lieutenant Gary
Leach who replaces Lieutenant Mark Rossi and will provide quarterly MAIT updates.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Motion was made by Member Kirby and seconded by Member Timmons approving the
December 2, 2015, Transportation Board meeting minutes as presented. Motion carried
unanimously with Vice Chair Bellavia abstaining.

ORAL COMMUNICATIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
There were no communications from the audience for this item.

INFORMATION

Senior Traffic Engineer Nathan Mustafa provided Bicycle Advisory Committee Update and
PowerPoint presentation. Pilot Bike Share Program currently being developed. Copy of
PowerPoint presentation will be emailed to Chair Angel.

DISCUSSION CALENDAR

BROCKTON AVENUE - REMOVAL OF 2-HOUR PARKING ZONE

One resident spoke in support of the request to remove 2-hour parking zone. Following
discussion motion was made by Member Nelson and seconded by Member Timmons
recommending that the City Council approve removal of the existing “2-Hour Parking between
the hours of 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. of any day except Sunday and holidays” Zone on both sides
of Brockton Avenue from Mission Inn Avenue (formerly Seventh Street) to University Avenue.
Motion carried with six of seven votes in support.

JASMINE STREET - REMOVAL OF NO PARKING ZONES

One constituent spoke in support of the removal of the existing No Parking Zones on designated
portions of Jasmine Street north of Columbus Avenue; however, he also proposed the restriction
of overnight parking between the hours of 6:00 p.m. to 6:00 a.m. City Traffic Engineer Gilbert
Hernandez explained that the proposed overnight parking restriction would need to be
discussed with affected businesses. Following discussion motion was made by Member Nelson
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